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9th Executive Committee Meeting of the IIJI Board 

Resolution  
 

The International Institute of the Juche Idea (IIJI) has walked the worthwhile road 
of studying and disseminating the Juche idea in accordance with the desire and 
requirement of the world progressive humankind until today since it was founded in 
Tokyo, Japan on April 9, 1978. 
 
 The IIJI takes a big pride in the righteous activities that have been carried out by 
organizations for the study of the Juche idea and its researchers throughout the 
world. 
 
 The current meeting of the Executive Committee of the IIJI Board that has been 
opened at the time when the world people are commemorating significantly the 90th 
birth anniversary of President Kim Il Sung, extends whole-hearted thanks and the 
most reverential greetings to the President who performed great exploits before the 
humankind and history and paid close attention to the work of the IIJI. 
 
 President Kim Il Sung originated the Juche idea by which to guarantee that the 
popular masses would emerge masters of the world, clearly indicated the orientation 
and road to be followed by them, and opened up a new era of global independence. 
 
 Responsible persons of the IIJI, regional institutes and Juche idea study 
organizations throughout the world have grown up into activists of Juche, enjoying 
President Kim Il Sung's exceptional trust in and love for themselves during the past 
several decades. 
 
 The endurable exploits bequeathed by President Kim Il Sung to all of us will be an 
eternal driving force in developing our activities. 
 
 The current meeting takes a Resolution, reflecting the unanimous desire and 
aspirations of all organizations for the study of the Juche idea,  its researchers and 
the progressive people as follows: 
 
１.  To make a deep study of and grasp the great feats of President Kim Il Sung, who 
fathered the Juche idea and opened up a new road for making the world independent, 
and endeavour to bring about a victory of the cause of independence as early as 
possible; 
 
２. To invigorate activities to make a profound study of, widely disseminate and put 
into practice the idea and theory of General Secretary Kim Jong Il, who is developing 
and enriching the Juche idea and energetically leading the cause of independence in 
the 21st century; 
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３ . To steadily strengthen support to and solidarity with the anti-imperialist 
independent forces for the sake of building an independent, peaceful and free world; 
 
４.  To resolutely oppose and repudiate the imperialists  aggression and war moves, 
including the globalization going against the era of independence; 
 
５.  To greet significantly the 25th founding anniversary of the IIJI in the year 2003 
by further developing the activities for studying and disseminating the Juche idea. 
 
 

April 16, 2002 
Pyongyang 


